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* Please stand if you are able 
 

Organist Charlene Kamphuis 

Liturgist Bert Leusink 

Announcements 

Call to Worship 

Opening Prayer 

* “You Never Let Go” 

* ”Broken Things” 

Scripture: Luke 22:19; Hebrews 9:13-14  

Message: Blessed, Broken, Given: Broken 

Prayer 

* #253 “Hallelujah, What a Savior” 

*Benediction 

Postlude 

Following the service:  
 Deacons Meeting 
 Study of The Gospel of Mark in the Youth Room 
 Fellowship in the church entry 

Consistory 2021 
Elders     Deacons 
Craig Bresser (21)          920-960-9419  Robin Gunnink (21)     920-597-1000 
Rick Redeker (21)          920-517-3483  Caleb Riedeman (21)  920-597-0512 
Randy Pinnow (22)        920-904-7703  Troy Newbury (22)      920-539-7048 
Harley Coehoorn (23)    920-229-6953  Greg Smit (22)      920-229-7159 
Shaun Hiemstra (23)      262-308-9266  Nick Kamphuis (23)      920-597-0048 
     Randi Turner (23)      920-251-9697 

EXECUTIVE 
John Tilstra, President  
Rick Redeker, VP 
Shaun Hiemstra, Clerk 
Caleb Riedeman, Deacon 
Greg Smit, Treasurer 
  
TREASURERS 
Greg Smit, Main Account 
Robin Gunnink, Evan/Out 
  
PASTORAL/STAFF 
Rick Redeker 
Caleb Riedeman 
Greg Smit 
Shaun Hiemstra 
David Venard  
Mary Kimble  
  
BUILDING 
Troy Newbury, Chr. 
Karl Rens 
Phil Laper 
Mike Bos 
 
ELECTION/SELECTION 
Craig Bresser 
Dallas VandeSlunt 
 
PULPIT SUPPLY 
Rick Redeker 

WORSHIP 
Caleb Riedeman, Co-Chr. 
Danica Riedeman, Co-Chr. 
Kathy Beekman 
Leesa Tilstra  
Randi Turner  
Shelly Hiemstra 
Dianne Kastein 
Deanna Theyerl 
 
MISSION/OUTREACH  
Dione Kimble, Chr. 
Rick Redeker 
Robin Gunnink 
Randy Pinnow 
Denise Hiemstra 
Ron Mulder 
Kay Hiemstra 
Cathy Rens 
Ed Montsma 
Jon Post 
Rick DeBoer 
 
CARE TEAM 
Betty DeBoer, Chr. 
Sharon Bos 
Shirley Margers 
Carol Flegner 
Darlene Kamphuis 
Dave Venard 
Jane Brown 
Mary Ann Smit 
Connie Blank 

EDUCATION  
Gerri Buteyn, Chr. 
Nick Kamphuis 
Jenni Post 
Lori Coehoorn 
Kim Miller 
Shelly Freiberg 
Angela Arndt 
Renae Lind 
Jen Post 
 
COMMUNICATIONS  
Angela Arndt, Co-Chr. 
Jenni Post, Co-Chr. 
Danelle Smit 
LaRae Vander Plas 
Greg Smit 
Craig Bresser 
 
YOUTH GROUP  
SPONSORS 
Dallas VandeSlunt 
Nick Kamphuis 
Lexie Dahlke 
Kenna Freiberg 
Anna Lind 
Bill Lind 
Chase Hoinacki 
 
CARE ELDERS 
Les Hiemstra 
Shelly Hiemstra 
Linda Smit 
Herb Beekman 

Today’s Schedule 
Lift   Sound  Liturgy 

Ken Beekman Harley Coehoorn Bert Leusink 

 

Fellowship  Greeter  Nursery 

Randi Turner  Robin Gunnink Rosanne & Deidre 
       Bresser 



Next Week’s Schedule 
 

Lift   Sound  Liturgy 
Ed Montsma  Merwin Kimble Karen Redeker 
 
Nursery  Fellowship  Greeter 
Angela Arndt  Craig Bresser Randi Turner 
 

*Indicates that the service is streamed live at  

https://www.facebook.com/bethelchurchbrandon/  

(You don't need to be on Facebook to watch...all you need 
is access to the internet.)  

30th 2:30-3:30 p.m. Piano Lessons 

31st 1:00-3:00 p.m. Senior Gathering 

 

 

 

 

 

1st 9:00 a.m. Care Team Meeting 

5th 9:30 a.m. Worship Service* 

 Following the service: 

  Fellowship in the church entry 

  Study of The Gospel of Mark-Youth Room 

6th Offices Closed 

7th 1:00-3:00 p.m. Senior Gathering 

12th 9:30 a.m. Worship Service* 

  Emergency Workers Recognition 

 Following the service: 

  Sunday School-3 years-8th grade 

  Fellowship in the church entry 

  Study of The Gospel of Mark-Youth Room 

  Deacons Meeting 

 6:00 p.m. Church Culture discussion group 

Offering boxes for regular giving are available by the 
main south sanctuary entrance and across from the  
secretary’s office. There are envelopes there also if 

you would like a record of your giving. 
 

Online giving is also available through the church  
website @ bethelbrandon.org. 

 
Offering plates for special offerings are available by 

the exits. 

If you are visiting Bethel Church, we welcome you. 
There are visitor’s cards in the pews. Please fill one out 

and bring it to the Information Center and you will  
receive a welcome gift.  

You also can inquire about activities and membership 
at Bethel from the center attendant. 

https://www.facebook.com/bethelchurchbrandon/


Prayer Praises & Concerns 
 

Congratulations to Nick & Shannie Tank on the birth of a 
 daughter, Brynn Denniene on August 19; also to 

 Grandpa & Grandma, Arlin & Denise Hiemstra. 

Annette Hopp, recovery from heart catherization 

Parker Laper, recovery from surgery 

Kathy Beekman, waiting for a transplant 

Unspoken Requests 

 

Serving in the Military: 

 Dan Beekman    

 Ben Coehoorn 

 Drew DeBoer 

 Michael Lonnee  

 Josh Schultz 

 John Tilstra 

 Chaplain Derek VandeSlunt  

 Shawn Ward 

 

Shut ins: 

 At home - Jim Kuik 

 Randolph Health Service—Phyllis Kuik 

 Barrett House, Ripon - Lowell Glewen  

 Christian Home, Waupun - Helen Hartgerink 413 

    LaVerne VandeZande 106 

    Nancy VandeSlunt 

 Christian Homestead - Henry VandeZande 

 

Missionaries: 

      Mandy Kimes                  hishousemandy@gmail.com 

      Rowland & Jane Van Es                     vanes@rca.org 

      John & Ruth Navis                johngnavis@yahoo.com 

 Rhonda Johnson             rhonda.johnson@efca.org 

Cancellation Information-It is important to note that church 
activities are cancelled in the event of a tornado watch, tor-
nado warning, snow storm warning, or wind chill warning 
(per policy). We will communicate cancellations on Sunny 
97.7 (including website), WBAY Channel 2 (including closing 
listings), our Facebook page (and Youth Group Facebook 
Group if appropriate), and website home page. A churchwide 
email and mobile app notification will be sent as well. Bethel 
Buddies will be communicating information to 
their respective Buddy (those who have requested to be 
reached by phone due to no internet access). We are hope-
ful that at least one of these options will work for all those 
who attend or watch us online. 

Donations at Bethel-The Brandon Library has donated some 
items for use for those who might need assistance. We have two 
wheel chairs, two walkers, and crutches. If you would know of any-
one who can use these items please contact the church and we will 
provide them if available. First come first served.  

Men's Ministry Update-The Men's Ministry is once again 
meeting on the third Sunday evening of the month at 6:00 
p.m. Their next meeting is on September 19. They are  

using a study entitled "Be A Godly Man" by Joby Martin. All 
men of the church are invited. Study materials will be  

provided.  

mailto:johngnavis@yahoo.com

